Extension and Revitalization October 2025



Successful Ideas to Maintain a Healthy VFW Auxiliary

Maintaining a vibrant and healthy Veterans of Foreign Wars (VFW) Auxiliary is vital for supporting veterans, their families, and our local communities. In this newsletter, we share proven ideas and practical tips to help your Auxiliary thrive, increase membership, and foster a welcoming, engaged environment for all.

1. Foster an Inclusive and Welcoming Atmosphere

Creating a sense of belonging is at the heart of a healthy Auxiliary. Encourage members to greet newcomers, introduce them to others, and provide information about upcoming events. Consider hosting regular "meet and greet" socials or coffee hours to help members connect and form lasting friendships.

2. Encourage Active Participation

Involve members in planning and decision-making. Form committees for different activities—such as fundraising, community outreach, and event planning—and rotate leadership roles to give everyone a chance to contribute. Recognize and celebrate member achievements at meetings and in newsletters.

3. Offer Engaging Programs and Events

- Educational Workshops: Host guest speakers on topics like veterans' benefits, mental health, and local history.
- Community Service Projects: Organize food drives, holiday care packages for deployed troops, and volunteer days at local shelters.
- Family-Friendly Activities: Plan picnics, movie nights, and holiday parties to engage members of all ages.

4. Prioritize Communication

Keep members informed through regular newsletters, emails, and social media updates. Share meeting minutes, upcoming events, and highlights from past activities. Encourage feedback and suggestions to continuously improve communication channels.

5. Promote Recruitment and Retention

Invite prospective members to attend events and meetings. Provide clear information about membership benefits and how to join. Ask current members to bring friends and family to Auxiliary gatherings. Offer incentives such as "Member of the Month" recognition or small tokens for recruitment efforts.

6. Support Your Local Veterans

Partner with your local VFW post to identify veterans' needs and coordinate assistance. Offer transportation, organize appreciation dinners, or help with home repairs. Show gratitude for their service through personal outreach and recognition.

7. Encourage Lifelong Learning and Leadership

Provide leadership training, mentorship opportunities, and skill-building workshops for members interested in taking on new roles. Encourage younger members to share new ideas and perspectives, ensuring the Auxiliary remains dynamic and forward-thinking.

8. Celebrate Milestones and Successes

Acknowledge anniversaries, honors, and outstanding service at meetings and in newsletters. Share success stories and positive outcomes from community projects to inspire continued participation and pride in the Auxiliary's achievements.

Together, We Bridge the Gap for our Veterans

A healthy VFW Auxiliary is built on respect, cooperation, and a shared commitment to service. By implementing these ideas, your Auxiliary can flourish—making a meaningful impact in the lives of veterans, their families, and the entire community.

Let's continue working together to keep our Auxiliary strong, supportive, and united!

Sherri Golder Extension/Revitalization sherrigolder@gmail.com